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Adapting the Levels Public Feedback Report
Adapting the Levels is a partnership project helping Somerset to adapt to climate change by investing in nature-based solutions to flooding and drought and working with communities to plan for a climate-resilient Somerset Levels and Moors.

In February and March, approximately 400 people attended public events and workshops in Wedmore and Langport to contribute their ideas and knowledge. The comments from these events have been compiled into a 44-page feedback report that will be published today, 7th December, on the Adapting the Levels website www.adaptingthelevels.co.uk. 

The report shows how engaged and solution-focussed the people of Somerset are, with participants demonstrating a huge willingness to contribute and learn about the issues that our changing weather patterns are bringing, and about the solutions that can help us meet the challenges.

In summary, the public said:

· A great deal of support was expressed for the wider adoption of nature-based solutions to flooding and drought. These methods sit alongside and complement traditional engineering solutions. 

· People expressed a strong desire for more robust legislation and leadership, with a focus on working in partnership.

· There was a call for better subsidy systems for farmers and payment schemes that would compensate them for storing floodwater. Alongside this was a call for unity between the farming and wider communities, with a desire for positive land management practices. 

· Parish and District Councillors who attended the workshops highlighted the limitations of their ability to influence or direct important local issues, such as planning. 

· The events were very well received, and there was a strong desire for more education on these subjects. People were enthusiastic about the idea of having practical ways to implement their learning. 

While the comments varied widely in their focus, there is one thing that is very clear – the communities of the Somerset Levels and Moors understand that climate change is a very serious issue, which is already impacting the area. There is a willingness to engage and a desire for a range of responses from the small to large scale.

The project team are developing an interactive website where the community can come together to develop a set of 'Adaptation Pathways', a method recognised as the gold standard of planning for climate change. The information from the report will inform this process. FWAG Southwest are also continuing to work with farmers and landowners on the Levels and Moors, delivering investments to help local famers be better adapted to climate change. 

Adapting the Levels is a partnership between Somerset County Council, Somerset Wildlife Trust, and FWAG Southwest. It is funded by the Interreg 2 Seas Programme and Somerset Rivers Authority.
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